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STV Application Order – May 16, 2022 

In my Order on Applications for Standing and Funding dated March 3, 2022, I 
determined that STV Incorporated (“STV”), which was part of the Capital Transit 
Partners Joint Ventures, met the criteria for standing set out under the Public Inquiries 
Act, S.O. 2009, c. 33, Schedule 6. (the “Act”) and the Commission’s Rules. However, in 
its application, STV requested to limit its participation only to having access to the 
Commission’s database of documents and the right to comment on background 
materials or written evidence prepared by Commission Counsel. Accordingly, I granted 
STV that limited right of participation. 
 
STV now brings an application for full standing relating to (1) the procurement, design 
and building of the LRT and (2) the delivery, operation, maintenance, repair, and 
rehabilitation of the LRT. It states that since initially seeking a limited right of 
participation in the Inquiry, it has determined that its role in the Inquiry will likely be more 
significant than it originally anticipated.   
 
The application for full standing is granted. I remain of the view that STV meets the 
criteria for standing set out under the Act and the Commission’s Rules. Accordingly, I 
order that STV shall have the full rights of participation as listed in paragraph 16 of the 
Rules of Standing and Funding. 
 
 

C. William Hourigan, Commissioner 
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